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STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CAWLEY
Before this Commission is the request for approval of the Electronic Data Exchange Standards for Electric Deregulation in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, Revised Plan v2.6.  I want to personally thank the technical staff of the Commission, the Electric Distribution Companies (EDCs), and Electric Generation Suppliers (EGSs) for their continued hard work in developing these technical standards.  These standards, when properly administered by EDCs and EGSs, provide a seamless and efficient means of exchanging customer information, with minimal manual intervention, thus freeing up EDCs and EGSs to providing improved service to customers.  However, along with these accolades, I stress that our work is not done.  
In the future, the Electronic Data Exchange Working Group will need to address critical issues required to facilitate energy efficiency and demand side response programs, in addition to the more traditional retail choice data requirements.  Specifically, curtailment service providers, conservation service providers, and other customer representatives will also need to join this group and develop standards for access to historical and current usage data to implement these very important programs.  As an example, accelerated and automated access to historical interval data and capacity determinants will be critical in removing current barriers to conservation and demand side programs.  Improvements also need to be made to the utility procedures for access to this data.  In our recent En Banc Hearing, this Commission heard that some Pennsylvania utilities were taking over a month to fulfill usage data requests by curtailment service providers, going to the extremes of requiring customer authorization forms to be mailed on the customer’s company letterhead.  Such practices should be streamlined and automated if we are to achieve our conservation and demand side objectives.
In short, thanks again to the EDEWG for your hard work in setting the national standard.  I have no doubt that you will redouble your efforts to meet these new challenges requiring additional improvements in procedures and data access so critical for customers to take control of their energy costs.
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